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Friday, 30th April 2010

Mr Mark 0'Sullivan
Queensland Competition Authority
GPO Box 2257
BRISBANE QLD 4001

Dear Mark

This will serve as confirmation of our telephone call this afternoon during which we
discussed the following issues:

1. That I had just received your correspondence of 20th April regarding the meeting
held two days ago on the 28th at the Emerald Town Hall. I have asked that in future,
as I am domiciled interstate that I be given 4-5 weeks notice of an upcoming
meeting. The supply, cost and quality of water is very important to me. As I have
large vineyard holdings allover Australia I know the true value of water and
therefore like to be fully informed as to what's occurring on any of the properties in
which I have an interest.

2. As you advised I will have a look at the website and read about the proceedings at
the meeting.

3. I also brought to your attention the fact that we have had some water quality
problems over the past eighteen months or so, this issue of water quality is important
as an irrigator and we must know before water quality deteriorates so that damage
be it considerable or not is not done to our irrigated crops. I advised you that I had
not had any water tests done but we did suffer badly on a small area that we
irrigated as a result of we think salinity.

4. I look forward to keeping in contact with you and meeting up with you at upcoming
meetings in due course.

With kindest regards

Yours sincerely

Brian McGuigan AM

Head Office: PO BOX 617, CESSNOCK NSW 2325
Tel: 02 49987066 Fax: 02 4998 7644




